Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus

Minutes of 79th Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 10th November 2015 at 8.30pm   King Edward VII School   127 members present

1. 
Apologies for Absence

Janet Bower; Peter Quarrell; Daphne Sidney; Jim Monach.     

2. 
Minutes of AGM of 2014 were signed.

3. 
Matters arising from the minutes

None.

4. 
Annual Reports for 2014-2015 (previously circulated)

i) Chairman’s report   No comments or questions
ii) Administrator’s Report   No comments or questions. Janet Bower was thanked for her tireless work behind the scenes since 2009. 
iii) Librarian’s Report   No comments or questions. Els Pearse was thanked for her work during a complicated season when she has obtained and distributed over 2,000 music copies. She requested help with on-line issues. 
iv)  Membership Officer’s Report   No comments or questions. John Spence was thanked for his work particularly for the provision of singing lists, seating plans and record keeping.  
v) New Members' Officer   No comments or questions. Julie thanked Sally Turnbull for her work welcoming visitors, organising auditions and workshops and being an ambassador for the chorus. Section reps were thanked for welcoming new members and liaising with John. Chris Wiltshire and Sue Pennington were thanked for organising singing workshops.
vi) Marketing & Publicity  No comments or questions. Paul Bedwell and Anu Adebajo were thanked for their work on paper-based and electronic marketing.  
vii) Social Events Report   No comments or questions. Helen Kirk was thanked for organising events, including those for Friends, and for cards, flowers & gifts sent to Chorus members for particular occasions. 
viii) Education, Outreach & Recruitment Report   These positions are vacant.
ix) Finance Officer’s Report   A questioner from the floor asked why subscriptions need to be raised when the bank account is healthy. Angela Argenzio explained that i) all classical concerts loose money. ii) each year we pay to promote small concerts and every 3 years or so a big concert. Our 2016 concert will cost approx £40,000 to mount so we need healthy reserves. iii) when applying for grants we need to show that we are investing money in the provision of concerts. Angela recommended that the subscription be raised from £120 to £132 with the £36 concessionary rate remaining the same. A vote was taken. There were 2 votes against the increase, 12 abstentions and 113 in favour. Angela was thanked for her work and for leaving the chorus finances in a healthy position.  

The Annual Report, including the Annual Accounts to 31 July 2015, was adopted unanimously:- proposed by David Mortimer, seconded by John Spence. All committee members and officers were thanked including Joanne Briddock and Nigel Wright who are standing down and our transport officer Paul Duffield. Anu is stepping down this year and was thanked for her work on publicity.

5. 
Election of Officers &  Members’ Representatives for the Committee


Officers


Members’ Representatives

Chairman


Paul Henstridge

Paul Duffield

Chorus Administrator
Anne Adams


Janet Hoyle

Finance officer

Graham Dawson

Steve Terry

Membership Officer
 
John Spence


Rachel Mallaband

New Members’ Officer
Sally Turnbull

Richard Salt

Marketing & Publicity
Paul Bedwell



Librarian


Els Pearse




Social Events Officer
Helen Kirk






Education & Outreach 
Vacant



Minutes Secretary

Sue Pennington

Recruitment Officer

Vacant

6. 
Appointment of Independent Examiner

Richard Pike was thanked for his work and he agreed to continue
7. 
Resolution:- that the committee progress the chorus' change in status from “Charity” to 
“Charitable Incorporated Organisation.” (CIO)

A previously circulated document gave details of the proposed revisions to our constitution. The resolution was proposed by Julie Smethurst, seconded by Angela Argenzio and carried unanimously. The committee was endorsed to make the changes.

8. 
Chairman’s Remarks
Julie Smethurst expressed her personal and heartfelt thanks to Darius Battiwalla who in addition to being a brilliant musician has also provided valuable help and support behind the scenes. She also thanked Jane Shute for providing practical support particularly on concert days. Julie thanked all members for their help, encouragement and love. She asked members to offer the same support to Paul Henstridge and to continue to strive to be the best regional chorus in terms of both singing and friendship.

A presentation of a gift and flowers was made by Paul Henstridge to Julie to mark her resignation after 10 years as chorus Chair. He and Rachel Copley, (president,) commented on Julie's good sense, judgement, amazing memory, leadership qualities and tact. A presentation was made to Angela Argenzio to mark her resignation after 17 years in various positions on the committee. Rachel also thanked Nigel Gyte, Darius Battiwalla, and Janet Bower. 

The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
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